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We continue to attract new mem-
bers and thanks to all who con-
tinue to support and spread the 
word about the prominence of 
our group and the many ways we 
support one another, the commu-
nity and Emory.
All my best, Cheryl

From Our President 

Fall finally graced us with milder 
weather and clear crisp days and 
here we are anticipating the De-
cember Holiday Brunch! Thank 
you to those who signed up bring 
a dish to share and all are in-
vited to bring a brunch treat to 
enjoy. We will gather on Decem-
ber 10th upstairs at the Houston 
Mill House for a festive start to 
the season. Please reach out and 
bring a friend to introduce to the 
club.

We enjoyed a rousing presenta-
tion from Amy Dorrill last month 
chronicling the history of the 
Nell Hodgson Woodruff School 
of Nursing. You may recall that 
school celebrated 100 years on 
the campus in 2005 and was the 
recipient of our benefit dinner 
that year!

Please Join us for our 

H o l i d a y 
Brunch

Tuesday, December 10
10 a.m. until noon

Houston Mill House



Whom Do You Sugggest?
At the last membership meeting, many of you suggested guests to invite to our Holi-
day Brunch. At the time I trusted my memory to recall them later, but alas, we know 
that was false confidence on my part.  The following are the ones I do recall: Nurse 
Associates, CASA leaders, invitees unable to attend the Fall Welcome, Share the 
Care recipients, and then I am not sure.  Please send me your suggestions along with 
names and contact information should you have them.  Please send them by Decem-
ber 1 so Nancy, Vicki and I can get out the invitations ASAP. Thanks, Dee. 

Tuesday Tasting 
There will be no Tuesday Tasting due to holidays

Corresponding Secretary Request
Do you know of a member who is ill? Injured? In need of a little cheering up? Death 
in a member’s family? Please contact me so that I may correspond with her on behalf 
of the membership. Please reach me at thopkin@aol.com or phone or text to 404-
617-5172. Thanks! Teri Hopkin

EUWC 2007 Graduate Fellowship Award Recipient
Mabel Magowe, PhD from the School of Nursing and 2007 EUWC award recipient 
was recently honored with the Madhu and Jagdish Sheth Distinguished International 
Alumni Award. Madhu is a longtime EUWC member and her husband a past speak-
er to our group! How wonderful that one of our Graduate Fellowship recipients and 
Nursing School PhD student has gone on to do great work in her home country of 
Botswana. The Sheths established the award in 2002 to recognize excellence in our 
international alumni students. The EUWC should be proud of our deep connections 
and success of our scholarship recipients.



Emory University Woman’s Club
2019-2020 Schedule

DATE			   EVENT				    LOCATION/TIME	 SPEAKER

September 24		  Fall Welcome				    HMH 	 10-12

October 5		  Scrumptious Saturday @ the home of Lex Gilbert

October 15		  Tuesday Tastings			 

October 22		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Noelle McAfee

October 22		  Past President’s Lunch			  HMH  	12:30-2:00
	
November 12		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Amy Dorrill
	
December 10		  Holiday Brunch			   HMH	 10-12

January 7		  Executive Board Meeting		  HMH	 10-12

January 21		  Tuesday Tastings			 

January 28		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Ginger Smith
			 
February 18		  Tuesday Tastings			 

February 25		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Archana Venkataraman
											           EUWC Grad. Fellow
March 17		  Tuesday Tastings		

March 24		  Membership Meeting 			  9:30-2:30 approx.	 Oxford		

April 18		  Scrumptious Saturday @ the home of Vicki Bedwell

April 21		  Tuesday Tastings

April 28		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Josh Newton	

May 5			   Spring Luncheon			   HMH	 11-2

May 12 or19		  Executive Board Meeting		  HMH	 10-12

To Be Added		  Anniversary Event 	



EUWC Chare the Care 2019-2020

The generosity of our EUWC is always a pleasure to experience! We delivered $270 
and 2 large bags full of books, puzzles and snack items to the CHOA Infusion Cen-
ter. The children and parents spend long hours in the center and are grateful for 
snack food and activities for their children. Thank you all for your support!

December: CASA of Fulton County — is a 501(c)(3) organization that recruits and 
trains community members to become volunteer advocates for abused and neglected 
children in foster care.  CASA volunteers undergo extensive training and maintain 
monthly contacts with each child/teen assigned to them in order to make recom-
mendations to the Court in determining permanency of foster care or reunification 
with family.  

Recipient of Share the Care featured on CBS This Morning
In early 2019 EUWC supported Songs for Kids.  This 5013c has been in operation 
since 2007 and was founded by Emory graduate Josh Rifkin.  The original purpose 
was to bring music to children and teens in the hospital.  Music can be inspirational 
to all of us and especially so to those battling serous illnesses.  Music has helped chil-
dren and teens cope with months of hospitalizations. It has expanded to space near 
Centennial Park where children and teens come to find their voice expressing what 
they are going through and leading them to healing.  The Center has recording full 
studio and is often visited by national recording artists who love being with the SFK 
clients.  The EUWC donation was just enough to sponsor a recording session for one 
child.
To see the video go to website info@songsforkids.org.  



EUWC Chare the Care 2019-2020

January NETWorks Coop—is a 501(c)(3) cooperative Christian ministry in the 
Northlake-Embry Hills-Tucker area.  This group of churches, organizations, and 
individuals is committed to meeting urgent needs.  They provide assistance with 
food, personal care items, utility bills, rent, and infant needs.  NETWorks offers 
Back to School and Christmas shopping at low prices to families in need.  Shopping 
at reduced prices helps parents retain self-respect.

Needs:  non-perishable foods, personal care items.  Lists of items are available at 
https://www.networkscoop.org/pantry-personal care.  Checks may be made to 
NETWorks Cooperative Ministry.

February Nicholas House—provides safe housing for families of any size or make-
up in order to keep them intact in a shelter or an apartment based setting.  Sup-
plying adult education, training programs, and youth programs, Nicholas House 
focuses on breaking the cycle of poverty and homelessness, following families for 
up to two years after leaving the program.  Their aim is to help families achieve 
self-sufficiency.  

Needs: new twin sheet sets, new towel sets, new twin blankets or comforters, kids’ 
snacks individually wrapped for after school, cleaning supplies, paper products.  
Make checks payable to Nicholas House. 

March – trip to Oxford College.  No project

April – Moultrie Project Hygiene Kits—Students in Emory’s School of Nurs-
ing and other Schools provide farm workers and families with faculty supervised 
health services and health kits.  This is well supported by students using their aca-
demic breaks to volunteer.

Needs:  details for health kits will be made available nearer our April meeting.  
Make checks payable to the Emory University School of Nursing Farm Worker 
Family Health Program.



Interest Groups

Friday Morning Book Club, contact Margaret Foust. The next meeting is December 
13th and the book discussed will be Educated by Tara Westover. 
Thursday Book Club, contact Joanie Edmondson. This group will meet on Decem-
ber 5th to discuss  Pachinko by Min Jin Lee. For information about this group, con-
tact Joanie Edmondson at 404-325-1432.
Contract Bridge meets the first and third Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill 
Recreation Center, 340 McConnell Dr. from 10:00 a.m. until 2:30 p.m. Contact 
Missy Cody or Cathy Findlay.
Tuesday Tastings meets at neighborhood restaurants on the third Tuesday of the 
month. Contact Nicole Mills.
Handwork Group (quilting, knitting, beading, etc.)  Meets at 1:30 the third Thurs-
day each month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Rd. in Decatur. Contact Barbara 
Froehlich.
Field Trips contact Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker.
The Amani Women Center, sewing academy whose mission is to promote refugees’ 
independence. Contact Mary Emma McConaughey.

EUWC is now registered with AmazonSmile. This is an easy way to support the 
club. Just designate “Emory University Woman’s Club” as the charity you wish to 
support. Then .5% of the price of eligible items you purchase at https://smile.ama-
zon.com will flow into our bank account.

Holiday Wrap Event for CASA will be Saturday Dec. 7 from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 
p.m. at the Juvenile Court, 395 Pryor St. 4th floor, Atlanta.

After the field trip to SCAD several of us had the pleasure of visiting CASA with a 
beautiful small tree decorated with the gift cards our membership so generously do-
nated, as well as four new suitcases. They were thrilled and soon children will arrive 
to receive them.



Officers 2019-2020

President					     Cheryl Murphy
1st Vice Presidents, Membership	 Nancy Smith, Dee Zesiger, Vicki Bedwell
2nd Vice President, Yearbook		  Susan Neel 
3rd Vice President, Newsletter 		  Lex Gilbert
Recording Secretary			   Teri Hopkin
Treasurer					     Barb Froehlich 
Parliamentarian 				    Bette Walton

Chairs of Standing Committees

Achievement Award			   Rosalie Cooper, Sharon Gunn
Anniversary Celebration			   Nancy Smith, Liz Joyner, Vanessa Wardi, Judy Michna
Archives					     Martha Catherwood, Judy Michna, Carol Penn, 
						      Terry Hurst
Corresponding Secretary			  Teri Hopkin
Egleston Gift Shop				   Kay Nicholaysen
Facebook					     TBA
Fields Trips					     Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki
Finance					     Barb Froehlich, Martha Catherwood, Lex Gilbert, Dee 		
						      Zesiger, Cheryl  Murphy, Bette Walton
Graduate Fellowship			   Bette Walton, Barbara Hund
Hostesses					     Missy Cody
Long Range Planning			   Joanie Edmondson, Rosalie Cooper
Membership Communication		  Martha Catherwood
Memorial Library Fund			   Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn
Oxford Liaison				    Carol Penn
Photography				    Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn
Programs					     Judith Piat
Publicity					     Lex Gilbert
Scholarships					    Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi
Share the Care				    TBA
Spring Luncheon				    Ann Marie Factor
Tuesday Tastings				    Nicole Mills
Webmaster					     Susan Neel



Directory Changes

Correction:
Carol Hawley
3605 Parkmont Court
Norcross GA 30092
carolqhawley@gmail.com

Address change: 
Carolyn Roper
901 Towers Cir
Atlanta Ga 30329
 
New members
Denise Ritchie 
2360 St Deville
Atlanta Ga 30345
Denise.martyn.ritchie@gmail.com
404-593-6125
Spouse: Mark

Grace Sanders
27 Mooregate Sq NW 
Atlanta  30327-1539 
ghsanders@comcast.net
404-816-8602     
Spouse: Gene

Paungthip (Tip) Boonperm-Weniger
1737 Crestline Ct
Atlanta
tip@siamlotus.com        
404 624-1089
Spouse: Bruce Weniger

Virginia (Ginny) Robinson
2481 Sunset Dr NE 
Atlanta 30345
ugaginny@yahoo.com
404-636-6703

P. S. Lakshmi Roa
1550 Diamond Head Cir
Decatur Ga 30033
pslrao@bellsouth.net
404-634-4982   
Cell 404-210-6878
Spouse: Dr. P V Rao

Carolyn B Gilbert
1800 Angelique Dr
Decatur Ga 30033
mcbgilbert@att.net
404-636-7268    

Connie Morris
886 Plymouth Rd NE
Atlanta Ga 30306
404-312-8905
momconnie@bellsouth.net
Husband: Danny

Magen Giles (Vickie Bedwill’s Daughter)
7535 South Spalding Lake Dr
Atlanta Ga 30350
404-502414
magengiles@icloud.com
Husband: Aaron ( Emory Grad)	

Mary Reed
1487 Montevallo Cir 	
Decatur Ga 30033

Rose Cannon
2956 Stonegate Trail
Atlanta GA 30340
rbcannon30@bellsouth.net
404-683-0687

	  



Amy Dorrill

Bette Walton, Martha Catherwood 
and Cheryl Murphy

Margaret Foust and Vicki Bedwell

November Meeting



Field Trip to SCAD

Peggy Brann, Newton (Jackie’s guest), Jackie 
Walker and Vanessa Wardi



EUWC Membership Form 2019– 2020

Name                                                                                                                                                                                         

Address, including PO  Box                                                                                                                                       

Telephone                                                                            

Email                                                                             

Spouse’s Name (if any)                                              

Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes              No           

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)                                                                                                                                  

If you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? 
Yes                 No          

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for Please complete for 
and send with your check made out to EUWC for $30.00 (add $2.00 if you wnat the yearbook 
mailed) to Barbara Froehlich, 1134 Vistavia Cir, Decatur Ga 30033




